CSCC

Minutes of March 23, 2011


Attendance:  Paul D’Angelo, Diane Gruenberg,  Wayne Heisler, Dan Frieri, Jillian Irizarry, Jennifer Kass, Marc Meola, Jim Norfleet, Manish Paliwal, Janice Vermeychuk, Carol Wells,  Mark Woodford. 
Excused:  Josephine D’Amico, Magda Manetas, Sean Parsons, Gregory Pogue 
1. Review and approval of the minutes from 2/23/2011.
Minutes were approved without changes.
2. Student Conduct Policy – Manish thanked the members of the committee who led the two fora.  Mark Woodford and Carol Wells on 3/15 and Magda Manetas, Janice Vermeychuk and Carol Wells on 3/17.  Manish thanked Marc Meola [Faculty Senate], Carol Wells [Staff Senate] and Jillian Irizarry, Dan Frieri  [SGA] for receiving testimony from these groups. 
Email testimony as well as fora notes were submitted to Manish for committee discussion.

· Marc Meola reported comments from the Faculty Senate.  The comment reported was regarding a concern touching on issues of morality.
· Carol Wells reported that the Staff Senate did not discuss the policy.  She noted the Staff Senate President Nino Scarpati did send an email to the Staff Senators requesting attendance at the fora.  Nino did attend the fora on 3/17 and expressed his concerns regarding the policy.
· The SGA testimony was sent to Angela Chong.  Carol Wells will email Angela for a copy of the testimony.  Jillian expressed there was little discussion by the SGA members regarding the policy but mainly clarification of certain areas.  The areas of clarification were alcohol paraphernalia definition and bullying information regarding the new law [Rutgers tragedy]. 

Jim Norfleet spoke in depth regarding the fora that he attended. He reported that the dominant issue had to do with the exclusion of graduate students from the proposed code, even though CSCC’s charge is to “develop a code of student conduct that describes the behavior expected of all undergraduate students, articulates behavior that is not acceptable, and outlines procedures for addressing cases of alleged student misconduct.” Jim explained that the existing student conduct code, called “Community Standards,” has not been applied to graduates students in the past five years and possibly well before that. He asked for a two-week delay of the CSCC recommendation. He said that he would like to meet with the Graduate Programs Council and other stakeholders to develop an interim policy for graduate students that would include behavioral standards similar to those proposed for undergraduates as well as appropriate procedural standards. He will report back to the CSCC regarding the outcome of his meetings. The committee deferred action until it meets again in two weeks. Paul D’Angelo will update Steering.    
3. Student Honor Code – Committee members  had many questions regarding the Student Honor Code:

a. Why is the code necessary?

b. Is it a binding or non-binding agreement?

c. Why is it being reviewed by the CSCC?

d. Doesn’t the SGA have the right to pass its own resolutions?

The SGA President will be made aware of this charge by Jillian and Dan.  The CSCC fully supports the mission and core beliefs of students [SGA] to articulate their expression and will seek further direction from the Steering Committee regarding this charge.

	April 13

	April 27

	May 11

	May 25

	June 8 – as needed

	June 22 – as needed


4.
Calendar:
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